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NHI has been coordinating with the Ministry of Health and the COVID 19 Task Force in the fight against the 
present threat being posed by the SARS coronavirus 2 pandemic. Given the present state of community 
transmission, it is imperative that people observe the mitigation efforts being implemented by the  
Government. Social distancing, self-isolation, quarantine, proper use and disposal of face masks that is  
complementary to all the other measures being taken, are all critical factors that will determine our ability as a 
health system to cope with the number of cases that may end up at health care facilities. It is our duty and 
responsibility to follow all those guidelines, and STAY AT HOME unless absolutely necessary, in order to 
protect our front-line health workers! If you need assistance, please call your NHI clinic and a health worker 
will direct you over the phone on what actions you need to take. NHI contracted clinics will accept calls from 7 
am to 6 pm from Monday to Friday. Any other calls after 7 or weekends please call the 0800- MOHCARE 
hotline for instructions. 
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• All clinics are to maintain the current triage system to route patients with any respiratory 

symptoms in the outdoor designated areas. (refer to in clinic process flow) 

• All clinics must have a holding area for any suspect cases and alert MOH Focal point  

        immediately. 

• If transportation is a challenge; contact MRHC focal point who will arrange the pickup patient 

to be transported to the respiratory centre. (this applies to Central Health region only!) Other 

regions need to determine what measures are in place in this scenario and inform NHI. 

• Should upon consultation with the patient, the doctor needs to prescribe additional 

        medications, the patient is to send a non-symptomatic family member to pick up prescription         

 at one of the NHI approved pharmacies.  

• NHI clinics are to issue up to 3 months medications for all chronic patients to avoid  

         unnecessary visits to the facility. 

• NHI to inform all PCPs that since they are essential service providers and can be deployed as 

needed to assist in the National COVID-19 response.  

• Central Health Region  is to formally request this assistance by contacting Dr. Natalia Castillo 

Rodriguez and Dr. Ramon Figueroa (610-2697  nrodriguez@socialsecurity.org.bz   

         and 615 9078 rfigueroa@socialsecurity.org.bz)  

Any method of floor marking can be used; e.g. tape, 

paint Seating arrangements can de  

dispersed using chair markers 
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As we continue to prepare for our sick patients, we can help to improve social distancing by  asking 

clinics to space patients 6 feet apart. This includes patients that are in line and those inside the  

clinics. This will be a challenge and a learning process for patients, but as leaders in the healthcare  

system we have to rigorously promote this new dynamic. 
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Mercy Clinic which solely serves a vulnerable Geriatric Population, as well as all other NHI clinics 

countrywide, have placed similar preventive barrier measures to decrease the exposure of CoVid 

19 for both Health Care workers and patients.  The public is encouraged to limit the need to visit 

the clinics unless instructed to do so by your doctor!.  If you experience any symptoms or have 

other  health concerns,  CALL your clinic first.  A team is prepared to answer your calls and 

 instruct you on what to do.  In addition, all NHI clinics are providing up to 3 months refill  

prescriptions, limiting the need for you to go to the clinic for these.  

 

All public is advised to WEAR a mask when going to ANY public place.  This will limit the spread of 

the virus and offers some level of protection.  However, as much as possible,  STAY HOME 

All clinics are to be commended on the great efforts and initiatives they have taken in such a 

short period to implement additional preventive measures to mitigate the curve. 
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For more information on How to Wear a Mask, please go to the following links: 

 

https://youtu.be/MrdrteeLwSw 

https://youtu.be/sLmsZpRuw6Y 

https://youtu.be/MrdrteeLwSw
https://youtu.be/sLmsZpRuw6Y
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Email: aflowers@socialsecurity.org.bz 

P R E V E N T I O N  

A  M E S S A G E  F R O M  N H I  C H A I R M A N  

Now that Belize has confirmed its first 3 cases of SARS-Coronavirus 2 infection, the challenge to limit 

the spread or flatten the curve of this pandemic is more crucial than ever. It is imperative for people to 

understand that the measure of success is NOT dependent on Government or on the Ministry of Health, 

it is dependent on each individual to be responsible and adhere to the guidelines for Social Distancing 

and self isolation. As a Nation we either float together or sink together! This is a time when we must 

show the strength of our social responsibility, our self control, solidarity and cohesiveness and respect 

and care for one another. The National Health Insurance department joins other Organizations in help-

ing to promote and disseminate evidence-based information that can help us to combat this pandemic 

and save Belize from the ravages this has caused in other countries. This issue of our Newsletter will 

be dedicated to promoting what we believe is important evidence based information to help Belizeans 

prevent the spread of the SARS-Coronavirus 2. We take this opportunity to remind you that not ALL 

information you see or hear is valid. Please follow the instructions and information being shared by the 

Ministry of Health, CDC or WHO. All others treat with a grain of salt!!!! Wrong information is worse than 

no information! 

Wishing all Belizeans all the best as we move forward together in this fight against this virus!!! 


